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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 6 March 2017 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA
1. APOLOGIES
2. COUNCILLOR VACANCY – ROCKWELL GREEN WARD 

To report that Lynda Russell - Cairns has been elected as a councillor to represent the Rockwell Green Ward on the Town Council
3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
4. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
Council Planning and Council on 6 February 2017 (copies attached)
5. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

6. POLICE REPORT 
To welcome Inspector Shane Carey and Acting Sergeant Stewart Williams, Avon and Somerset Police

The Deputy Clerk represents the Council on the Police’s Somerset West Independent Advisory Group. At a recent meeting she drew attention to the perception that at times there were no Police Officers available in the town for response issues. As a result Inspector Carey will be at the meeting to talk about this issue.
7. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
8. GRANTS

The following applications for grant have been received:
(a) Churches Together – Howard Road Fun Day

An application has been received from Churches Together for a grant of £200 as a contribution towards the cost of its Howard Road Fun Day. This is an event that the Council have been happy to support in the past. 

Full details of the application have been previously circulated.
(b) WHERE – Partially Sighted Group

An application has been received from WHERE for a grant of £1,005 towards the cost of its Partially Sighted Group. This is a Group which assists in bringing together those who suffer from sensory loss and reduced isolation. Members have previously acknowledged the valuable work that WHERE do and supported a similar application last year.
Full details of the application have been previously circulated.

(c) Superact

Superact is a locally based organisation that exists to help people gain access to arts based projects and initiatives that deliver awareness, principally within the healthcare, education and criminal justice systems. It might be helping a person with dementia maintain stronger links with a fading past, helping a young offender discover a sense of self-worth and self-expression that might prevent re-offending, or giving children the chance to experience the creativity of other cultures.

It has applied for a grant of £2,000 towards its Wellbeing Creative Sessions. This project aims to:
· enrich the lives of vulnerable Wellington people marginalised because of age or learning and communication difficulties
· initiate and inspire participation in the arts
· encourage engagement with the wider Wellington community
· increase public awareness of the creative potential of local vulnerable or elderly adults
At the beginning of the financial year the Council made £15,000 available in its grants budget. Following grants already awarded this year there is £4,405 left in the 2016/17 budget.

9. CHRISTMAS LIGHTS 2017 

Report of the Town Clerk (attached)

10. PUBLIC SPACES PROTECTION ORDER

Following support from the Town Council, TDBC have now introduced a Public Space Protection Order (PSPO) that will effectively outlaw the use of “intoxicating substances” – alcohol and psychoactive substances, known as “legal highs”, before they were outlawed – in public.

This replaces the previous “No Drinking” order that applied to certain areas of Wellington and covers the town as a whole.
The restrictions on alcohol do not apply to pavement cafes or to licensed premises.
Anyone in breach of the order would be committing a criminal offence and could receive a Fixed Penalty Notice or face a fine in court. Police and council enforcement officers would have the power to demand the surrender of the intoxicating substances.
11. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES
(a) Allotments Committee

An informal meeting of the Allotments Committee took place on 13 February 2017. The notes and recommendations of that meeting are attached.

(b) Infrastructure Round Table Discussion

Rebecca Pow M.P. held this discussion with representatives of Town and Parish Councils at 6.30p.m. on 14 February 2017. The purpose of the discussion was to give the M.P. an understanding of the concerns regarding the provision of infrastructure in an area that was growing and changing. Her aim was to determine how best she might represent general views to decision makers in Central Government. There was unsurprisingly a significant amount of common ground illustrated in the concerns raised.

(c) Playing Pitch Strategy

For some time now TDBC have been developing a Playing Pitch Strategy. Following consultation with interested groups their consultant has now produced the Strategy. The TDBC Portfolio Holder, Community Leisure, Planning Policy and Stuart Todd Associates Ltd (the consultant) presented the Strategy to the Town Council, the Wellington and District Sports Federation and appropriate clubs at a meeting on 20 February 2017. Those present were told that now the Strategy had been completed it would be up to the “community” present at the meeting to consider it further and let TDBC know how they felt its aspirations could be realised.
The meeting was very positive and a number of good ideas emerged. There was a feeling that the Strategy would help towards achieving a great deal for sport in the town over the next few years. It was a very good starting point. What was now needed was for the context to be provided so that the clubs know what is and what isn't possible. There certainly appeared to be a willingness to deliver on one of the more ambitious options with a 3G pitch and a football hub based on a new site. This would provide a huge sporting legacy to the town and the wider area.
The next step is for representatives of the Town Council, the Federation and the Clubs to meet and discuss the best way forward. Members might like to consider forming a Working Party to represent the Council at future discussions.                                
(d) Footpaths Committee
A meeting of the Footpaths Committee took place on 22 February 2017. The minutes of that meeting are attached.

12. CORNHILL – PIGEONS

Information has been received that TDBC Officers have recently had a discussion with the property agent of 3 Fore Street.  
He has confirmed that the owner is in contact with a specialist pest contractor to clear the property of the pigeons and to secure the property so that the pigeons cannot return.  He has advised that this will take place over the next 4 weeks and he will notify us of the date that this will be carried out.

13.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE – Report attached
14. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £784.85 - February deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £231.18 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Wellington Self Storage - £110.40 - Storage of Christmas Lights

(d) Chess - £101.89 – Telephone and broadband

(e) The Edge Publications - £93.60 – Business cards

(f) Greg Dyke - £50 – Travelling Allowance

(g) Cllr Bowrah - £20.70 – Travelling Allowance

(h) Cllr Lloyd - £158.00 – Travelling Allowance (May 2015 – March 2016)

(i) Cllr Lloyd – £90.50 – Travelling Allowance (March – April 2016)

(j) Viking - £259.15 – Stationery and supplies

(k) Konica Minolta – £224.35 - Photocopier rental

(l) Konica Minolta - £201.47 – Photocopying (Nov – February)

(m) TDBC - £14,880 – Christmas Lights

(n) TDBC - £456 – Traffic management costs for Switch On of Christmas Lights

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillor Andrew Govier

Councillor Ross Henley

Councillor James Hunt

Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council:
Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
 27 February 2017
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